
 

Hillside Junior School Uniform Code 
 
Uniform 

• White Shirt (not polo shirts) 

• School tie (red/grey) 

• Red sweatshirt or cardigan with logo 

• Grey or black trousers, trouser shorts, pinafore or skirt 

• Black leather type shoes (NOT trainers) 

• In Summer a red gingham dress may be worn 
 
PE KIT 

• Red sports shorts (not Bermuda or cycling shorts) 

• Plain white t-shirt with/without school logo 

• A plain black tracksuit (no logos) can be worn for PE when the weather is cold 

• Trainers 

• P.E. Kits should be in a clearly named bag 
Leggings are not permitted unless under PE shorts for religious reasons.  PE Kits should be worn to school 
on PE days. 
 
Hair 
Hair must be natural colour (e.g. not dyed or extreme styling) and tied back at all times once it reaches 
shoulder length. Nail varnish must also be removed.  
 
Religious Headwear 
Pupils who wish to wear religious headgear are welcome to do so, provided the fabric is plain and in school 
colours of red, grey or black. 
  
Jewellery 
Jewellery should not be worn to school, with the exception of small plain gold/silver studs for pierced ears. 
Earrings must be removed by the child for all P.E /games lessons, unless newly pierced, when they must be 
completely taped over by the pupil. 
 
Valuables  
Pupils are not permitted to bring valuables to school.   
 
Mobile Phones  
ONLY pupils in Years 5 & 6 may bring mobile phones to school if they walk home unaccompanied.  
However, written consent must be given by parents.  Phones must be switched off and given to the class 
teacher at the start of the school day and collected at the end of the day.  The school cannot take 
responsibility for any phones not handed in to the office.  
  
It is important that ALL clothing is clearly named to enable any lost property to be returned.  We will 
dispose of any unclaimed/unnamed lost property at the end of each term.  
 
Parents' co-operation in this matter is greatly appreciated, as we consider it part of a child's education to take pride 
in their appearance and have a sense of community and responsibility. We have a high standard at Hillside, and this 
is due to the excellent support we have from parents.  We monitor school uniform very closely.  If your child is not 
wearing the correct uniform, parents will be contacted via email.  If your child continues to wear the incorrect 
uniform, an appointment will be arranged for you to meet with the Headteacher to discuss the issue. Please do not 
hesitate to contact the school if you have any difficulties regarding school uniform.    


